
 
 

 

 
GUIDELINES FOR STUDENTS 

 
• Students should be respectful of the exhibits and 

other visitors. 
 
• Students are required to stay with their 

sponsors at all times, including in the Gift 
Shop. 

 
• Food and drinks, including gum and candy, are 

NOT permitted in the buildings. 
 
• Students are to speak in low voices in the buildings. 
 
• No running in the buildings. 
 
• Flash photography is not allowed in any of the 

buildings. Bring only cameras which do not have a 
flash or cameras which can have the flash turned 
off. 

 
• With the exception of those unable to use stairs, we 

ask that students do not use the elevators or 
wheelchair lifts. 

 
• Do not touch or write on paintings, exhibits, walls or 

glass cases. 



 
 

 

SUGGESTIONS FOR CHAPERONES 
 
There are certain things that chaperones can do to make 
their groups visit to the Eisenhower Center more enjoyable 
 
• As a chaperone, you help to set the tone for the visit. Your 

respect for the public facility and your responsiveness to 
the teacher’s goals are all passed on to the students. 

 
• Remember, you are coming to view the exhibits with your 

group. This is an opportunity to help and to interact with 
students, not a personal tour. 

 
• Find out as much as possible from the teacher about the 

focus for this visit. Make sure to use and hold onto any 
materials or information that the teacher provides for you. 

 
• Work with the group of students assigned to you. Even if 

your group is on a guided tour, you can assist  the docent 
by keeping your group together and staying involved with 
them. This also works well if they are not having a guided 
tour. 

 
• Encourage students to be considerate of other museum 

visitors. Please help us keep students from running 
through the buildings, bringing food into the buildings, 
from touching exhibits, and from playing in the fountains. 
Photographs are permitted, but no flash may be used!. 

 
We hope that these suggestions are helpful to you and that 
you enjoy your visit to the Eisenhower Center. 
 


